ROS-159 & Aldi’s signal removal process

Signal turned on flash 12/17/09.
1. Tire Discounters commented when they were notified “It makes no sense to do that”.
2. Mary Wiles 12/15/09.  Concerned about turning left out of Aldi’s.
3. Lucinda Ann Scaggs called.  She does not think that the signal should be removed since it is difficult to pull out of Aldi’s.
4. Glenda Poe called ODOT.  Difficult to pull out of Aldi’s.  Especially elderly people.
5. Richard Rundels sent an email to Mayor Sulzer  12/31/09.  
Dear Mayor
Why in the world did the city shut down the traffic light on North 
Bridge St. The light by Hope Town. Have you ever seat there to pull on 
Bridge St when the traffic from the hospital, and other business north 
of it lets there people off from work? My wife and I did for about 10 
minutes and never more.
You have a super market, farm supplies, and tires store why and the 
world make getting out of their business and on North Bridge St almost 
impossible?.
Your traffic control people get my vote for the dumb move for the year 
for the city of Chill..

We can get what we need somewhere else other then Chill. and especial 
North Bridge.
     Richard Rundels
926 Prosperity Rd
Waverly Ohio
45690
6. The Ross county Commissioners wrote ODOT a letter 12/21/09.
7. Sylvia Crafthefer called.  She was insistent that she speak with Jim Brushart regarding the signal.  She is concerned about the traffic pulling out of Tractor Supply and Tire Discounters and Aldi’s.  Very difficult to pull out when the hospital/Kenworth shift change.  She would not listen to the explanation.  She said she did not want to hear it, and just wanted to talk with Jim Brushart.
8. Jeanette Harris left a message with Tom Day.  She is against the removal based upon her observations of personally trying to exit the site to go south on Bridge St and from observations of elderly trying to do the same.
9. John Harmus called in 998-6053. He spoke with Greg Baird and Patricia Wetzel.  He says it is hard to pull out of the side streets. 
10. Linda from Tractor Supply called in.  She wanted to know if there was anything they could do to keep the signal.  Patricia explained it to her.  She was helping customers during the conversation and was in a hurry to get off the phone, so she didn’t have much response.
11. Joyce Chatten from Waverly called.  She tried to call Jim, but left a message for Patricia.  She indicated it’s terrible and they need the light back.  “You can’t get out of either side or go straight across and they need the light back.” 941-1231. Patricia returned her call from 3-2-10.  It was explained to Joyce about the signal warrants, and she said she understood.
12. Ernest Chamberlain from 5 Tomahawk Circle (775-0546) called and spoke with Steve Jenkins.  He wants the traffic light in operation and said that it is needed. 
13. Jim Brushart received a letter from Pastor & Mrs. Joseph Krafthefer dated 2/23/10 expressing concern for signal removal because of difficulty turning left out of either side onto Bridge St.  expecially during shift changes at Kenworth and Adena.
14. Bill Lane called Barb Harsha: I received a call from a nice gentleman from Frankfort, who wanted to voice  his opinion about the light study being done on the light at Aldi's and Tractor Supply on Bridge Street.  He and his wife were turning left out of Tractor Supply to go North and almost got hit.  
They are in favor of keeping the light.

Mr. Bill Lane
998-2778
